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Project overview 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, a project is underway to provide Ryde 
Secondary College with new and upgraded learning spaces to accommodate increasing enrolments at the 
school. 

As part of the first stage of the project, a new two-storey pavilion building with airconditioned classrooms, 
indoor fitness training space, seminar spaces and staff facilities was completed in September 2023. More 
upgrades to improve the existing school’s facilities and functionality are underway. 

Progress update 

Further to the project update dated February 2024, planning for the refurbishment of buildings B 
(Technological and Applied Studies), C (General Learning and Art), and D (General Learning and Science) is 
continuing. The construction tender process to appoint a building contractor for these refurbishments will 
start once the design is completed. 

The design for the kitchen refurbishment in building B is complete, and the process to appoint a building 
contractor to deliver these facilities has commenced. Works are expected to begin during the July school 
holidays to reduce impacts to learning.  

More Information 

If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on the contact details below. 

A dedicated project page has been published on the SINSW website, scan the QR code below or visit: 
edu.nsw.link/RydeSC  
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